
Legislative Fiscal Office 2019 Joint Committee on Ways and Means 
 

Senator Wagner  
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 

 
SB 28  

Relating to Oregon Health Authority fee amounts 
 

SB 28 increases the statutory fees related to the licensing and inspection of tourist 

facilities, public spas and pools, bed and breakfasts, restaurants and vending machines, 

and for restaurant plan reviews. These fees were last revised in 2003 and support the 

corresponding regulatory work required of the Oregon Health Authority. Because OHA 

delegates most of this work to local public health authorities, the anticipated fiscal 

impact on the OHA budget is expected to be minimal. In 2019-21, OHA expects the fee 

increases to generate approximately $64,000 in additional revenue to support the 

agency’s costs.  

 

The recommended amendment includes an emergency clause and establishes operative 

dates of July 1, 2019 for the fee changes.    

 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends SB 28 be amended by the -1 

amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended.   
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